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   ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’.  

17th January 2025 - Our “Value for life” is “Love”.                   
Love never fails: 1 Corinthians 13:8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          
 

    We are a church  

school…  

  we have been discussing  

what unconditional love is…                                  

   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Singing -Love 

 

 

  

 

 

Class 2: Maths 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 3: TTRS 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 4: Year 6 

 

 

  

 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

This week has seen lots of love in action, from saying                                                           

I love you (thank you nursery), caring for others and                                                                                                                                

talking about unconditional love and that’s where our                                                  p   

parents come in as all your children know that YOU                                                                                                  

love them until the moon and back…just like God loves                                                                 

us all. 

We also waved off our lovely year 5 as they travelled to                                                        

Robinwood for their residential – they have sent lots of                                               

pictures through class dojo and we will share some with                                                               

you next week after their safe return. Hope to share lots                                                  

more learning with you next week. Mrs Mowbray 

                  Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8  

 

 

 



 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
Mr Dave Clifton - Foundation Governor. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
 

 

 

     

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …   

 

Our Trust can train the teachers of the  

future see the enclosed leaflet for details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school logbooks that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

 

1904- April 11th – Reopened school, the school is running short of exercise books 

through Master not knowing where to order goods. County Education Committee’s 

regulations have not yet been received. Slates have to be used. 

May 11th – Two fresh cases of measles – 60 children are absent now regularly. 

May 13th – Dr Challoner Medical Officer visited the school and ordered the 

closing of the same until May 30th 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      

Our attendance team run a competition every week for the year group with the highest 

attendance above 97%. This changes every half term, and the children decide on the prize. This 

half term our attendance officers Lincoln and Lewis have chosen 5 minutes extra play in the big 

playground. YAY! 

PUPPET CLUB- Thursdays afterschool… 
This week we have made wooden spoon  
Puppets we had one puppet character on  
one side and another character on the  
other…that’s the way to do it! 
  
 

PTA Survey 
We are going to put out to all parent/carers a survey so you can put forward your ideas as to what 
events you would like the PTA to organise during 2025. Watch out for this survey and have your say.  
We do listen and welcome all your ideas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please help us by paying for school 
dinners/breakfast club and extended provision as 
per our payment terms, in advance of accessing 
the services. If you are finding this difficult, 
please speak to the school office in advance who 
are always happy to help. 

 

 
Please see attached this half terms DATE 
LIST for you to make a note of our important 
dates. This is sent out with the newsletter 
each week, please keep checking these as 
dates do change from time to time during the 
term. 

 

 

 

PAN – Exhibition and Performance  

This year the theme is All Change Mrs Goman is 

starting to plan and design artwork which will be 

displayed at the Golden Square Shopping Centre. 

All children from nursery to year 6 will be 

contributing.  

Our performance is at the Parr Hall on Tuesday 1st 

April and our After School Dance Club will be 

working on this starting from Monday 20th 

January 2025. 

 

 PTA meeting–parents and carers are 
welcome to come along and help with 
planning for all the fun events for our 

children to enjoy during this academic year. 
Parents and carers are all members of our 
school PTA and we look forward to seeing 
you at the next meeting. Details to follow. 

 

Little Saints is a church for small 

people (older siblings welcome to come and 

help). Join in with story, craft and singing. 

Meeting at Glazebury CE Primary School 

Garden tomorrow Saturday 18th 

January from 10am to 12pm. All 

welcome. 

 

Unclaimed School Uniform – We have collected 

school uniform left in classrooms that has not been 

named or claimed. All items will be in the school hall 

next Friday 24th January. Please call in to see if any 

items belong to you. Please ensure all items of school 

uniform have a name on them, even if you just write on 

the label.  

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating YOU!                
Mabel has achieved her Level one in Pre-School Gymnastics and got a medal and certificate! Mabel 

loves going to Tumbles Academy of Gymnastics each week and learning new skills. Well done Mabel, 

we are proud of you. 

 
Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 

Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few. We would like to hear 
about their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter. So, we can 

all be aware and proud of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the 
school office Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in 

our newsletter. 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school, we have children in school with nut allergies, 

therefore please ensure your child’s snack and packed lunch do not contain any nuts and 

check ingredients if you are not sure. Please DO NOT SEND ANY CHOCOLATE SPREAD 

products on sandwiches as some do contain nuts. 

 

Admin Assistant  

We have an Admin Assistant vacancy starting at the end of February 2025 for 16 hours – 

Monday all day /Tuesday and Wednesday morning.  Please see our website for further details or 

speak to Mrs Holcroft for more information.  Closing date for vacancy is Monday 20th January. 

 

 
 

14th January  – Chloe 

14th January – Harry 

14th January – Eleanor 

15th January – Alvey 

16th January – Xanthe 

17th January - Millie 
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After School Clubs 
We do still have places available on this half terms after school club.  Tuesday ‘Glazebury Gazette’ and 

Thursday ‘Puppetry’.  Monday ‘PAN Performance Dance Club’ – Refer to PAN letter. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you to all parents/carers for getting your children 
to school on time, our punctuality records have improved. 
Our attendance team run a competition every week for 
the year group with the highest attendance above 97% 
and they get to choose their weekly prize. This changes 
every half term, and the children give ideas of what they 
would like. This half term our attendance officers Lincoln 
and Lewis will be helping to choose the reward for the 
winning year group. They have extra play this half term. 

 

Facebook – Follow us on Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/share/19k1ipxdUW/?mibextid=LQQJ4d 

 

 

     Holidays     
As we are now into a cold January, if 
thoughts are turning to holidays in the sun, 
please can you check our school holidays 
dates before you book your holidays. As 
holidays are not permitted in term time 
and are now reportable to Warrington 
Borough Council who will be issuing 
fines in the future. Holiday dates are 
attached, available on our school website 
or pick up a paper copy in school foyer.  
Thankyou. 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/share/19k1ipxdUW/?mibextid=LQQJ4d


 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 

            
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Head Teachers Award  

 

 

 

 

Bella 

for a smile like sunshine. 

Gracie 

for showing love in play and learning. 

Florence 

for showing love in action. 

Albert 

for making origami dogs and sharing them. 

Rosie 

for being kind and helpful to all. 

Spencer 

for being so polite in class and around school. 

Oliver G 

for showing consideration for others in class and 

around school. 

Oliver C 

for demonstrating responsibility in year 6. 

I am proud of you. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 
Alvey 

for being a wonderful member of the nursery 

class. 

Ava 

for wonderful progress in all areas of her 

learning. We are so proud. 

Archer 

for always showing enthusiasm in all his 

lessons and for his contributions during class 

discussions and during talk partners. 

Alice 

for presenting work beautifully  

and trying her best. 

Rosie 

for her determination and focus in math, 

rounding 4 digit numbers 

Jessica 

for her amazing work and effort in math, 

rounding 4 digit numbers. 

Thomas 

for improving his reading practice. 

Camilla 

for helping others in class. 

 

Golden Tickets  

 

  Nursery – All our children in nursery have a golden ticket this week for great listening. 

   Reception – Ava-Phoenix, George, Gracie, India, Mila, Tilly, Ella, Spencer, Sofia, Eleanor, Joe, Oscar, Rafe. 

  Class 2-1 – Inez, Archer, Bertie, Clark, Harry W, Harry P, Ellie, Henry, George, Rosie, Harley. 

   Class 2-2 – Szymon, Genevieve, Sebastian, Alice, Albert. 

   Class 3 – Sienna, Spencer, Jessica, Guinevere, Rosie, Harriet, Cora. 
   Class 4 – All the children in class 4 have received a golden ticket this week. Well done. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.5%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 13th January 2025. 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 95.3% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 97.2% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 95.3%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 87.1%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 75.6%  

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 100% Well done. 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 84.4% 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery daily.  

                    

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school

